
CITY OF LOS ANGELES 
DEPARTMENT OF WATER AND POWER 

INTRADEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 
Date:  September 10, 2024 
 
To:  Board of Water and Power Commissioners 
 
From:  Janisse Quiñones, Chief Executive Officer and Chief Engineer 
 
Subject: Presentation on Improving Response Time – October 8, 2024  
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please find attached the following management presentation submitted by the Power 
System: 
 

• Improving Response Time  
 

Please contact me at (213) 367-1338 or David W. Hanson, Senior Assistant General 
Manager – Power System, at (213) 367-7199 if you have any questions regarding this 
information. 
 
Attachment 
 
 
 
 
Reviewed By:  
 
Aram Benyamin 
David W. Hanson 
Marciano Navar 
FileNet  
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